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Dear friends,  

As we enter in this month of September, we are right on the cusp 
of welcoming in the new year of 5784. As such, we will have the 
opportunity to gather together in just a couple of weeks to hear 
the shofar, sing Avinu Malkeinu, and work on the process of 
cheshbon hanefesh (the accounting of our souls). Then, just ten 
days later, we will gather again to hear the beautiful music and 
words of Kol Nidre and to give an accounting of our sins. The High 
Holy Days are truly an opportunity to reflect on who we are as  

individuals and as members of a community as we make a turn into the new year.  
And, not only that, they are a wonderful opportunity to reconnect with our       
community and our members who we may not have seen in a while.    

But the High Holy Days do not begin with Rosh Hashanah. We have already begun 
preparing for the holy days as we have been hearing the shofar during this Hebrew 
month of Elul and on Saturday, September 9, we will have a wonderful opportunity 
to officially begin the cycle of t’shuvah with our annual service of Selichot.    

This service, which is brief, helps us dive into the holy days and the ideas of         
repentance as we hear the words and melodies that are so familiar from Rosh 
Hashanah and Yom Kippur. In addition, we will hear the blast of the shofar and 
change the Torah scrolls into their white garments for the Days of Awe.  

This year, as we enter into Selichot, I hope you will join us for a special unveiling of 
our new Torah covers. Over the past few years, a small group, led by Bonnie and 
Ron Harvey, have been working to create these new covers, which are beautiful.  
So, we will gather at 7:00pm for an opportunity to meet the artist, Cecile Batchelor, 
who has worked with Bonnie and Ron to create these pieces of art that will adorn 
our ark during the upcoming season. And of course, there will be delicious          
charcuterie to enjoy as well followed by the service at 8:00pm. Also, a sincere 
thank you to the Harvey's for their generous donation of these new covers that will 
beautify our worship for years to come.  

Shanah tovah,  

Rabbi Jordan  

Rabbinic Reflections 



 

 

President’s Message 
Shalom CDT Friends!  What a month it has been!  We have successfully kicked off our new 
CDT Religious School year and what a great few weeks it has been. From our Back to 
School Bash to our opening day of religious school, it has been so wonderful to see our 
students and families back at CDT for the school year. Along with the start of the school 
year, we are getting excited for the upcoming High Holidays, we have celebrated some 
B’nai Mitzvahs, and we have cheered on the Men’s Club Softball team. Our Social Action 
Committee has been busy collecting items for students in need of supplies, our              
Sisterhood events are in full swing and as always our sandwich team has been busy     
making those sandwiches for the Sandwich Project. We have also been busy with      

membership, as we have added a total of 12 new families this summer and we are so excited to welcome 
these families to our CDT community! 
 
The High Holidays are upon us and I can’t wait to see you at CDT for our upcoming High Holiday                  
services. Soon you will be receiving phone calls from our CDT Board of Directors wishing you a Shanah Tovah 
and a happy holiday season. Our Board of Directors can help answer any questions that you may have about 
the upcoming services, and if they don’t know the answer they will be happy to find out for you. If you have 
any immediate questions about how to sign up you can reach out to the CDT office or directly to me and I 
will be glad to help.   
 
As we enter into this season of celebration and reflection, I look forward to seeing you at Rosh Hashanah 
and Yom Kippur services, but I want to encourage each and every one of our CDT families to step outside of 
your comfort zone this season and do something that you may not “typically” do here at CDT. This could be 
as simple as attending a service you normally don’t attend or signing up to give blood at the September 10th 
Blood Drive at CDT. This could be volunteering to be an Oneg helper or Religious School volunteer. We are 
family here at CDT and our community is stronger together. We have so many opportunities available to get 
involved with the CDT community and to find your joy! You can begin by joining us for our Selichot service 
where you will have the opportunity to meet the artist who created our new White Torah covers and we can 
begin this holiday season together. You can RSVP for this event on the CDT website. I look forward to   
spending time with you all over the next few months!   
 
Shanah Tovah to you and your families! 
 
Rachel 
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Rachel Allen 



 

 

High Holy Days 
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Shalom chaveirim - hello my friends, 
 
We are on the precipice of our almost month-long observance of the High Holy Days which 
will begin Sunday, September 9th with S’lichot and conclude with Sh’mini Atzeret and       
Simchat Torah on October 6th and 7th. What a spiritually fulfilling and inspiring way to begin 
our Jewish year! It will be wonderful to connect with so many of you and I am thankful this 
year to, once again, be able pray with you in person. There are many people who help make 
our High Holy Days so special this and every year. I hope that you will make an extra effort 
to thank all  the volunteers who donate their time helping to ensure a meaningful High Holy 
Day season at CDT. Your words of thanks and sentiments of appreciation are always          

appreciated. The High Holy Days will provide so much to our community this year – opportunities to pray, to 
reconnect, to give, to share, and so much more. I know that we will continue to build on all that our         
community experiences during these High Holy Days as I look forward to the year to come. 
 
L'Shana Tovah tikateivu  - May you be inscribed for a good year, 
 
Mike Zuspan 
 
Cantorial Soloist 
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 Mike Zuspan 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 

Our Bar Mitzvah Student 
Brian Tavani s a 7th grade honor roll student at River Trail Middle School. He enjoys playing 
soccer, tennis, the trumpet in the school band, and he participates on his school academic 
quiz bowl team. Brian is interested in geography and architecture and loves to draw maps, 
skylines, and sports stadiums. In his spare time, Brian is learning to become a soccer      
referee, and he enjoys spending time with his sister, friends, and family. We are proud of 
Brian and all of his academic achievements and how hard he has worked to become a Bar 

Mitzvah. Brian has been learning Hebrew since elementary school and has learned how to read and chant 
from the Torah for many months in preparation of this special day.  

For Brian’s tikkun olam/social action project, Brian chose to work with TOPSoccer, a soccer program for    
children with intellectual and physical disabilities. He wanted to support kids in this program by helping 
them play the sport he loves and has been playing since he was 4 years old. Brian enjoys helping others and 
sharing his passion for sports and soccer. Brian will become a bar mitzvah on September 30th.  



 

 

Religious School 2023-2024 is off to a FANTASTIC start! Our students have already   
begun learning and re-connecting with their friends while making new ones! We are 
thrilled to welcome a dozen new families to religious school this year making our    
enrollment soar beyond 100 students and still growing! CDT has welcomed back our 
seasoned and dedicated staff and teachers along with a few new amazing educators 
in Pre-k/K and 2nd grade! Our Madrichim are shining bright with their commitment to 
the kids and CDT, by jumping right in to working with the kids, overseeing the snack 
program, monitoring classroom needs and helping with carpools! Soon they will dive 
into setting up our school Shuk and Tzedakah program! 

We started our year off with a BLOWOUT PARTY at our Back to School Bash followed 
by installing a beautiful rock garden, painted by the kids and our members, beautifying our front entrance to 
the parking lot and letting everyone know how much we care about CDT!  

Our Opening Day of Religious School was a HUGE success! Students learned about the concept of Middot, 
Jewish virtues/values and why are Middot important. Parents enjoyed a fun and informative day which    
ended with BIG ice cream smiles thanks to Mr. Snowy! This past week we focused on the story of Noah as 
well as why the mitzvot of being kind to animals, Tza’ar Ba’alay Chayim, is important. Madrichim welcomed 
our students during morning carpool wearing costume animal ears representing Noah and big smiles! We 
also began choir practice for any students in grades 3-7 interested in learning and performing during specific 
holiday services throughout the year. Have a great Labor Day and we will see everyone back in September! 
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Interim Director of Jewish Life & Learning 

 

Jessica Grabowski 

 

 



 

 

Connecting Young Families 
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General Fund 
Semen Gurvich & Tatyana Lapteva 
-in memory of Yefem Gurvich 
Buddy & Susan Goodman 
-in memory of Dorothy Wolinsky 
Alan & Kelly Mishkoff 
-in memory of Zachary & Jeremy Mishkoff 
Alan & Carol Kovar 
-in honor of Beverly Mahone’s Birthday 
Ian & Lisa Oxman 
-in memory of Jerry Cutler 
Stacey Jahanfar 
-in memory of Jerry Cutler 
Lynn Morgan 
 
Rabbi Discretionary Fund 
Jim & Pam Ottenstein 
-in memory of Bernard Ottenstein 
Daniel & Cathie Bigman 
-in honor of Elianna’s Bat Mitzvah 
 
Cantorial Soloist Fund 
Daniel & Cathie Bigman 
-in honor of Elianna’s Bat Mitzvah 
Craig & Melissa Smilowitz 
-in memory of Annette Cohen 

Cantorial Soloist Fund, cont. 
Kevin Marks & Lori Jassen 
-in honor of Beverly Mahone’s Birthday 
Fred & Sherry Nemiroff 
-in memory of Daniel Goldschmidt 
Sheldon & Sherry Fages  
-in honor of Beverly Mahone’s Birthday 
 
Caring Committee 
Leslie Penuel 
-in memory of Louis Goldsmith 
 
Oneg Fund 
Scott & Rachel Allen 
-Oneg Sponsored in memory of Anne Rowe 
 
Sandwich Project 
Ruthie Cohen 
-in memory of Sylvia Jacobson 
 
Yahrzeit Fund 
Fred & Sherry Nemiroff 
-in memory of Max Nemiroff 
Alan & Shelly Pomerance 
-in memory of Sydelle Mirrer 
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Many Thanks  —  תודה רבה 

As long as we live, they too will live; for they are now are 

a part of us; as we remember them. - Jewish Prayer  

 

 

Jodi Brooks 

Wife of  Sam Brooks and Mother of  Jonah Brooks 

We Remember... 

May her memory be a blessing. 



 

 

Social Action and Tikkun Olam 

 
                                        

 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
   
 
High Holy Days Kosher Food Drive 
Social Action and Sisterhood are combining forces to collect food for the Kosher Food Bank. Containers will be 
at the patio doors from September 15th to October 10th. Non-Kosher Food is also gladly accepted and will be 
donated to other people-in-need. 
Kosher food items that are most needed: 

 
• Canned Items – tuna, fruit, vegetables, and tomatoes 
• Dry pasta and rice 
• No Glass Please!  

 

Thank you for helping needy kids have a great start to the school year! 
Thank you to everyone who donated school supplies! We took two rides over to drop off all the crayons,  
paper, pens, backpacks and other assorted items for children (K-12) who are homeless or don’t have the    
resources needed to buy the items they needed for the beginning of the school year. Items not needed for 
the beginning of school, will be gifted to children for their birthdays as part of Simple Need’s “My Birthday 
Matter’s” program for homeless children. 
 

See SIMPLE NEEDS  for more information about this wonderful organization in Marietta.  
                          

 

P
a

g
e

 9
  
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
  
S

e
p
te

m
b

e
r 

2
0
2

3
  

Paula Bloom 

Contact Paula Bloom at: pbloom99@yahoo.com 

https://simpleneedsgablog.com/about/about-us/


 

 

CDT Community Giving 
 CDT’s Knitter and Crocheters – Making the World a Better Place, One Stitch at a Time 

Did you know that we have a group of ladies who meet on Tuesdays at 1:00 to Knit and Crochet items to    
donate to people in need? Some of the items they are making include: 
 

• Infant hats and octopuses to the Northside Hospital Neonatal unit 

• Hats for cancer patients at the Emory Johns Creek Hospital 

• Scarves to Operation Gratitude 

• Shawls to the Johns Creek Oncology Unit 

• Hats and Scarves to Helping Mamas 

The next time you see one of these wonderful women, please thank them for their generosity, patience, and 

knitting/crocheting skills.                 
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A special thank you to our busy hands! 

Sherry Fages, Leslie Penuel, Helene Kraselsky, 
June Radment, Bev Mahone, Sharon Rocco,     

Anita Walters, Betty Daugherty, Debbie Rubin, 
and  Debbie Gilbert 



 

 

Sisterhood  
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L’Shana Tovah! Things are always happening with CDT Sisterhood!  We have activities occurring weekly, 
monthly and annually! It’s the perfect time of the year to make a personal goal of getting more involved with 
CDT’s Sisterhood! We’d love to have you join us in helping create fun and meaningful events for this coming 
year!  
 
I’d like to introduce you to the 2023-24 CDT Sisterhood Board!   
 
 President - Janet Mann 
 Treasurer - Julianne Hahn 
 Secretary - Lisa Skyer 
 VP Social Programming - Caren Kern 
 VP Ritual - Ruthie Cohen 
 VP Membership - Debra Kerr 
 VP Ways & Means - Michelle Debowsky 
 VP Wellness - Alicia Oberhand 
 VP Youth Activities & Education - Suzanne Prado 
 Trustee - Natalie Shakhnovsky 
 Trustee - Leslie Chaffer 
 VP Social Action - TBA 
 VP Marketing & Communication - TBA 
 

We had a lovely Open House Brunch at Ruthie Cohen’s home on Sunday, August 27th! It was a wonderful day 
of meeting new friends and reconnecting with other Sisterhood members! Here are a few pics from our 
event!  Thank you to Ruthie for opening up her home to host this annual event!  

 

Janet Mann 



 

 

Sisterhood, cont.  
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Ongoing Happenings 
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Shabbat Corner 
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Helping Others 
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Helping Others, cont. 

https://track.robly.com/c8672ed2-69d5-4fac-a056-83c6b0dbe03ca16b1ea127b237039299352fc7a6f51a
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Our Advertisers 
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JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more    
independent, more creative and social. Though the 
school year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  
 

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  
(ext:1 or 3)  

 

JAC PRESCHOOL                                                       
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2023-2024 Board of Directors and Staff 
  
  

  Executive Committee 
           
President               Rachel Allen  
Past President        Leslie Fox  
Synagogue Operations VP     Doug Kern  
Finance VP            Marci Risner   
Facilities VP           Carrie Wooten  
Education VP            Sheri Gable  
Marketing/Communications VP  Michele Lederman  

Trustees 
  
Fundraising           Ashley Chenault 
Ritual              Peter Lehrman 
Membership           Robyn Jacober 
Endowment        Gary Blitzer 
Social Action         Paula Bloom 
Trustee at Large            Denise Deitchman 
Presidential Appointee     Sherry Nemiroff 
Sisterhood          Janet Mann 
Men’s Club        Eric Cole 

 Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist        Mike Zuspan 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Director of Lifelong Learning   Jessica Grabowski 
Communications Coordinator           Ginny Allen      
CDTTY Advisors        Jaime & Eric Benson 
Head Custodian        Andre Peart 


